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The September 2009 meeting of the Ohio Chapter, Association for Accounting 
Administration was held at Franklin University in Dublin, Ohio on September 18, 
2009. 
 
 
The following members were in attendance: 
 
Kelly Bates Schlabig & Associates, Ltd. Akron, OH 
Stacy Boggess Arnett & Foster, PLLC Charleston, WV 
Tammy Boring Snyder & Company Lancaster, OH 
Tammy Claus Gilmore, Jasion & Mahler, Ltd. Maumee, OH 
Gary Ellinger Brady, Ware & Schoenfeld, Inc. Dayton, OH 
Lori Ellinger Kirsch CPA Group LLC Oxford, OH 
Jim Fahey Hill, Barth & King LLC  
Paul Fellinger Shriver & Co. Cincinnati, OH 
Sarah Galley Pohlman & Talmage CPAs, Inc. Dayton, OH 
Rita Keller Keller Advisors, LLC   
Kim Miller Hall, Kistler & Company, LLP Canton, OH 
Jim Page Gilmore, Jasion & Mahler, Ltd. Maumee, OH 
Frank Pedicini Skoda, Minotti & Co. Mayfield Village, OH 
Kyle Plummer Norman, Jones, Enlow & Co. Columbus, OH 
Bev Rench Thorn, Lewis & Duncan, Inc. Dayton, OH 
Jeff Shumway Battelle & Battelle, LLP Dayton, OH 
Leigh-Ann Sparks Brady Ware Dayton, OH 
Kim Tanner Whitcomb & Hess, Inc. Ashland, OH 
John Tokar Zinner & Co. LLP Cleveland, OH 
Barb Walker Barnes Dennig Cincinnati, OH 
Regina Wilson Payne Nickles & Company Norwalk, OH 
 
 
Presentation 
 
This meeting’s presentation was “Cloud Computing Demystified” presented by 
Frank Gshwandtner of Xcentric. 
 
 
Business Meeting 
 
Minutes of the previous meeting were approved.  The Treasurer's report was 
inadvertently overlooked; a copy of the Treasurer’s report is attached to these 
meeting minutes.  
 
 



Kim reviewed the slate of new officers for the coming year: 
 

o President – Kim Tanner 
o Vice President – Paul Fellinger 
o Secretary – Barb Walker 
o Treasurer – Tammy Boring 
o Program Chair – Kelly Bates 

 
Kim recognized Tammy Boring for serving 13+ years as Treasurer of the 
organization, Barb Walker for serving 9+ years as Secretary of the organization, 
and Kelly Bates for continuing in her role as Program Chair for the organization. 
 
Kelly gave a report of her experiences at the National Conference. 
 
Jim reported on activities of the National Board. 
 
Jim explained briefly how to use iCommunities, and will also do a presentation on 
this topic at our next meeting. 
 
The Network Administrators Summit is being held next week, and there are still 
some spaces available for that session.  Let Jim know if you are interested in 
attending. 
 
A business card was drawn for our attendance award, and the winner was John 
Tokar. 
 
 
Next Meeting 
 
The next meeting will be held on Friday, November 20, 2009 at the Franklin 
University in Columbus.   



Roundtable Topics 

 
1. Swine Flu 
2. EPL 
3. Microsoft 2003 vs. Microsoft 2007 
4. Caseware Tracker 
5. Leap File 
6. ACH Payments from Clients’ Accounts 
7. International Standards (IFRS) 
8. Practice Solutions to Practice CS 
9. Professional Liability Renewals 
10. Collection Agencies 
11. Monthly Billing Statements 
12. Client Satisfaction Surveys 
13. E-newsletters 
14. Balanced Scorecard for Compensation 
15. Mail Archives 
16. On-Line Backups 
17. VPM Projects 
18. Service Awards and Retirement Gifts 
19. Certification for Firm Administrators 
20. 7216 
21. Ohio BWC Rates 
22. Oswald Co. Initiative 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


